To whom it may concern,

My name is Jim Corso and I'm a resident of Oregon. | oppose SB 941. The bill is a blatant attack on law
abiding gun owners in Oregon and does nothing to keep firearms out of the hands of criminals.

And what troubles me greatly about this bill. Several legislators who are in support of the bill, have gone
on public record stating SB 941 will be ineffective at keeping firearms out of the hands of criminals. But
it's going to be fast tracked through legislation. anyway? And the residents of Oregon will be denied any
opportunity to vote on the bill. Because of the emergency clause. Politics as usual in Oregon.

SB 941 is a badly written bill. It does nothing to address the failed system that already exists. It will make
criminals out of law abiding firearm owners, and is the first stage of firearm registration, which history
has shown, a path to gun confiscation. And most importantly, does nothing to keep firearms out of the
hands of criminals.

Enforcing Oregon's current laws makes logical sense. Maybe that should be tried first? And if new laws
are needed. Allow the people to vote on what they think is best for Oregon.

Thank you,

Jim Corso
Creswell, OR



Dear Sir,

| have been following the progress of the SB 941 and have read through it a couple of different times.
The bill makes no sense at all. It's poorly written, confusing and outlandish!

1. SB 941 does nothing to keep firearms out of the hands if criminals.
2. SB 941 does nothing to fix the current background check system. Which has failed greatly.

3.SB 941 is a very clear attack on firearm ownership in the State of Oregon. And will make criminals out
of law abiding residents in Oregon.

4. SB 941 does is in fact a firearm registration bill. And history has shown, leads to firearm confiscation.

5. SB 941 has been fast tracked through legislation, with the emergency clause. Which prevents the bill
from being referred to the people. And a possible state wide vote on the bill. This is a disservice to the
people of Oregon. Our voice needs to be heard on this issue. And the legislator works for us the people.
Not the other way around. And if SB 941 was put before the people. It would be voted down by great
numbers and the legislator knows it.

6. Over 2/3 of the counties have adopted resolutions against expanded background checks. Symbolic
they may only be but, it is the true voice of the people. At the grass roots level.

SB 941 is a very bad bill. And does nothing what is claimed. It's clear after reading. An Attack on the 2nd
Amendment in Oregon. This bill needs to be defeated now!

Sincerely,

Jim Corso
Creswell, OR



